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The final draw for the lottery has been made and the February 

winners are as follows  

1st Prize No. 35 Jo Ainsworth 

2nd Prize No. 28 Becky Beak 

3rd Prize No. 3 Edith Jones  

 

We would also like to thank Mrs Dawson for her commitment 
in running the 100 club over the last five years. It has generat-

ed super funds for our school to help provide  

all the little extras.  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Last week saw our Y5 and Y6 pupils take part in Bikeability, to give them the 
skills to ride their bikes safely on a public highway.  Their two day course was 
unfortunately interrupted by the extreme weather we had.  As luck would 
have it, the instructors were both available again on Friday and everyone was 
able to successfully complete the course.  Well done to all our Y5 and Y6 pu-
pils.   

 

This week saw our Cound Class pupils visit Shrewsbury and our Severn Class 
pupils attend a federation rehearsal for the Shropshire Sings event which will 
take place in June.  Please let us know if your child will or will not be attend-
ing.  

We have also been made aware that some children are accessing games which 
are suitable for 18 years+ so please take the time to check what your children 
are playing. 

 

On Tuesday 12th March, both classes will be holding their parent consulta-
tions.  Please ensure that you have returned your reply slips so that we can 
arrange appointments, accommodating your time requests wherever possible. 

 

Mrs Phillips   





Dear Parents  

On Wednesday Cound class had a fantastic trip to Shrewsbury. They behaved 
impeccably and were a real credit to the school. We visited several landmarks 
around the town before heading to SMAG where we took part in a printing 
workshop. I will be collecting the finished pieces next week as they take a few 
days to dry.  

We are now into Week 2 of our new end of the day class story “Shona Sharma 
– Looking After Planet Earth.” It has been lovely to see the children place post-
ers and notes they have made around the classroom reminding us to turn the 
lights off, the taps off and the heating down.  

In Computing, we have had great fun learning how to program a floor robot 
and have sent it on a journey around a map of the British Isles to visit the 4 
countries and the 4 capital cities.  

D & T Lesson - Tuesday 5th - RECEPTION CHILDREN ONLY! Please bring in a 
named teddy (not too big) for their D&T lesson next Tuesday please?  

Date for your Diary - Mrs Ross is organising a Stay and Play for Tuesday 19th 
March from 1.45pm. Further details to follow. 

Next week our Reception children will be creating scarecrows. If you can help 
by providing any of these materials, we would be most grateful to receive 
them. Please can you bring in anything you have on Wednesday 6th March. 

Kind regards 

Miss Wilde 

 

■ Junk modelling materials 

■ Bamboo canes 

■ Old clothes, e.g. shirt or jumper, trousers, hat, gloves 

■ Old pairs of tights 

■ Straw to stuff the scarecrow 





 

Dear Parents,  

It’s been a brilliant few weeks in Class Severn. We’ve begun our Art unit – Cloth, 

Thread, Paint, developed our compass reading skills in geography, and have been 

exploring states of matter in Science. Year 5s and 6s also enjoyed a brilliant few 

days taking part in Bikeability!  

This week, we also joined the schools across the Federation for a brilliant singing 
practice for Shropshire Sings. Please return any permission slips for Shropshire 
Sings into school so that we can confirm numbers for the event on Monday 10th 
June.  

Our Year 6s have had a brilliant start to their SATs revision. Year 6 parents, and pu-

pils, are invited to join me for an information session on Monday 4th March at 

3.30pm. During this session we will explain how SATs work, how we are supporting 

your child through them, and tips for supporting your child at home.  

 

Upcoming events: 

SATs Parent Meeting: 3.30pm 4th March 

Mother’s Day Lunch: 6th March 

World Book Day: 7th March 

Live Arts Performance: 10th March 

British Science Week: 11th- 15th March 

 

We continue to set homework every Tuesday, due in the following Monday. PE kits 

should come into school on Monday and be taken home on Fridays. Outdoor Learn-

ing will continue to take place for the rest of the year on Friday afternoons. If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school to make an ap-

pointment, send me an email, or catch me on the playground at the end of the day. 

Thank you for your brilliant support.  

 

Best wishes,  

Mrs Williams 

 



As part of our celebration of World Book Day with its theme 

“Mystery and Magic”, we have sourced a few books as recommended 

reads for display in school.  

Ages 5-7 

                                     

 

Age 8-9 

            

Age 9-11 

                        





 

New events (in bold) so please keep an eye on the diary  

March  

Tuesday’s in March - Special Lunch Menu 

SATs Parent Meeting: 3.30pm 4th March 

 

6th & 13th Mothers Day Lunch -details to follow  

7th - World Book Day & Special Lunch  

10th March: Live Arts Performance 

11th- 15th March: British Science Week 

Tuesday 12th March - Parents Consultation- Appointment slips returned via 

your child   

21st - LKS2 PE Event - Church Preen  

22nd - Cressage Cup 

Monday 25th March - Friday 5th April - Easter Holidays  

April 

Thursday 11th to Friday 12th April - Y3/4 Residential  

17th - Cricket Engagement Day  

24th - Y5/6 Oaker wood Residential 

May 

Monday 6th May - Bank Holiday  

Monday 27th - Friday 31st - HALF TERM  

Friday 19th July - End of Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Are you following us on our 

social media platforms or missing out?  

Twitter: @churchpreen 

Facebook: @churchpreenprimaryschool 
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